Gentlemen, the ramblings of the RMO below.
 Firstly apologies that it has taken me so long to form an opinion and view of what has been happening at our dear College. I have been trying to ascertain what is happening at College and one thing is certainly clear – it is in trouble and does need help. It has been raised by Jops that we should agree a letter to be sent to the college offering help in the hope that they will accept some assistance. I must thank Jops for drafting the letter in the first instance. I have included a copy of the letter below which will be sent to the VC, acting VC as well as the secretary of the College Council. The reason for this open letter is to ensure that those in positions know we are offering help and can not just dismiss us as has been done in the past.
 We all want to see the college survive its current crisis (and those it faces in the future) and pull itself up the ranking tables into its dissevered place and this is going to mean that the management in Lampeter is shaken, replaced where needs be and gets on with the task of restoring Lampeter as one of the finest institutions in the UK for academics to complete their studies. In my mind this means getting more students through the door and paying fees. I, like you all, am extremely concerned by the current situation and as a Club with Lampeter at our heart it is only right we offer assistance.
 This brings us to the question that has been with the Club for some time; how best do we help? At present my gut instinct is not to offer money for a couple of reasons, these hinge around the university being wasteful in the past but also I do not believe our money could make a significant impact for the college without giving away substantial amounts (if not all) of it. I feel we may be able to offer more assistance through the experiences and contacts that we have amongst us, setting ourselves as an interest group maybe and trying to get someone on the board who can feed in our thoughts and ideas straight to those that make the decisions. 
 In the past we have had many ideas about the use of Peter’s bequest that have not been followed through for one reason or another. These many options need to be discussed again and at the same time but these can only be discussed with the figures of money in mind that they relate to so we have a clear picture of what we can offer. Before this though we need to be in communication with the College to ensure that what we do helps the college and compliments current recruitment activities. I am certainly not against spending some of Peter’s bequest in a fashion that will help the College prosper more but this must come with heavy caveats as I personally do not have the confidence in College at the moment to fulfil promises, the money would have to have specific aims and specific uses and if used in any other way other than specified the funding would be withdrawn. To this aim we should revisit some ideas of the past including scholarships, helping those attend the summer schools, funding of sports facilities but we need clear figures in mind. I personally would like to throw in the pot ideas around helping the college market itself better (do we have any experts in this area in the Club?), helping the college distribute Prospectuses further and to every college in the country (I’ve heard from one member of staff who does some of this off their own back at present!!!). I do however honestly feel that we should not contribute a large percentage of Peter’s bequest to the college at this moment but this does not mean the sum would not be substantial.
We should remember and abide by our principles that are set in a priority order of:

1. To support the 16 Club and ensure its continued existence. 

2. To support the continued existence of the University of Wales, Lampeter. 

3. To foster good relations between Town and Gown.

 Finally I feel I should comment on the petition name change from UWL back to SDUC. Whilst I see the potential marketing benefits behind this I feel it can act as a distraction away from the main task in hand here. I am unaware of, but sure there are, benefits or being part of the University of Wales tag as well and feel these links should not be lost. I am partial to the SDUC title but there are more pressing problems the college needs to look at. 

 Firstly we shall have to see what response we get to our letter from the college but can I suggest that those with ideas draw them up and roughly cost them so decisions can be made about how best we lend our support. I also firmly believe that as individuals we have so many skills and experiences that can assist the college, I know that these have been offered in the past only to be rejected but we can only try again.
Gaudeamus Andy

Suggested Letter, follows Jops initial draft in nearly everyway.
Dear Dr Jones
As Returning Members Officer (RMO) for The 16 Club I write to offer you the assistance of the returning members of The 16 Club at this difficult juncture for our University.
As you may know, The 16 Club was formed in 1971 and since then has built up an extensive membership of ‘Returners’ many of whom have achieved distinction in a variety of occupations and professions. The stated mission of The Returners reads as follows:
The Returning Members of The 16 Club exists to support both The 16 Club at Lampeter and to render what help and support that they can provide to The University. It is a society of mutual assistance and friendship, which dines together in the time-honoured customs of The 16 Club.

In fulfilment of these objectives The Returners have already helped Lampeter in many ways;  such as  gifts, including benches and the fine painting of Old Canterbury which hangs in the library. More importantly we have all played our part in spreading the good word of our alma mater by encouraging friends, acquaintances and even members own children to join the University. 
It is also significant that we do have some financial resources at out disposal which could, with the agreement of our membership, be used to the benefit of the College. 

I wish to make it clear that we do not have a prescriptive view of what should be done at this time and understand that there are complex issues at stake for which there are no easy solutions but hope we can offer assistance and ideas to the debate. However if we are to be of any assistance we would need to see the HEFCW consultants’ report and to be party to The Steering Group’s plans. We would also be willing to nominate a representative to participate in any discussions.  
I would be grateful if you could let me know if you would like to follow up these proposals. I can then communicate to our membership, via our website, your response.
We all wish The University well at this time and believe, sincerely, that since 1822 it has played an essential part in the academic life of Wales by providing a unique and quite distinctive brand of education which has benefited so many in The UK and abroad. 
UWL should and must prosper.
Yours sincerely
Andrew Holdsworth (16 Club RMO)       
